

WALTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of Walton Parish Council held on Monday 10th November 2014 at 7.30pm in Walton Village Hall.

Present: 
Cllrs John Evans (Chair), Simon Wood, Jonathan Fowler, Tom Brocklebank and T Alan Armstrong.
In Attendance: 
City Councillor S Bowman.  Parishioners B Hogg, T Mark, T Winter and B Davidson.
Apologies:
Cllrs Gordon Kyle, Alan F Armstrong and Austen Davies.
	
	
	Action

	
	
	

	752/14
	Minutes Of Meeting Held Monday 8th September 2014 

Resolved that the minutes of the last Parish Council meeting be agreed and signed as a true record
	

	
	
	

	753/14
	Requests for Dispensations
No requests had been received.  
	

	
	
	

	754/14
	Declarations of Interest

Cllr. Evans declared an interest in all matters relating to Walton Village Hall.  Cllr Wood declared an interest in item 759/14.2.  During the course of the discussion of item 757/14.3 it was also noted that Cllr. T Alan Armstrong had an interest in the matter.
	

	
	
	

	755/14


	Public Participation
City Cllr. Bowman reported that the current administration had plans to make Talkin Tarn fully self-sufficient.  This is in contrast to the subsidies being paid to the City parks.  It was stated that no protests were necessary as they would be ineffective due to the decision already being made.
Parishioner Mr B Hogg offered a Christmas tree to the village.  Cllr. Evans explained that the decision lay outside of the Parish Council remit but thanked Mr Hogg.  He further explained that a tree had already been ordered but Cllr. Evans would clarify if it could be cancelled without impacting upon the supply in future years.
	

	
	
	

	756/14
	Administrative Matters

756/14.1 Clerks Report
Speeding – Details of volunteers have been forwarded to the police to arrange training.  

Projects – The Clerk requested a volunteer (to all councillors on email) to provide a price for the paving slabs as agreed at the last meeting to be laid under the noticeboard.  No councillor responded to the email therefore no progress has been made.  The reasoning for allowing the placement of the slabs also needs justification and a volunteer to produce this is also needed.   It was agreed that Cllr. Brocklebank would look at the legislation in the first instance before having it reviewed - it was noted in the meeting that Cllr. Davies had been willing to do this if necessary so could work in tandem with Cllr. Brocklebank if required.  Cllrs. Wood and Fowler will review the paper before it is presented to a meeting in due course.  City Cllr. Bowman advised that Phil Grey at the Civic Centre may be a useful contact to speak to for advice.
Bus Service Provision – information was circulated regarding volunteer schemes and Cllr. Davies attended a presentation by the Fell Runner Volunteer service on behalf of the PC.  Notes are available.  It was noted that a further meeting of the sub-group had been held and talks were underway as to whether to pursue a business plan to establish a volunteer service, similar to that of the Fell Runner scheme elsewhere in the County.  Concerns were raised as to the demand in the parish for such a service.  It was agreed to put an article in the next newsletter asking for opinions before deciding whether to progress.
Recycling Signage – permission has been granted from the Village Hall Management Committee to put one sign on the reading room and one sign on the toilet block (no greater in size than 40cm x 50cm).  Prices will be confirmed in due course and the suggested wording will be circulated via email ahead of the next meeting.
756/14.2 Asset Transfer
Resolved that the transfer be executed by the signing of the legal documents by Cllrs. Evans and Fowler on behalf of the Parish Council.
756/14.3 Hadrian’s Wall Footpath Working Group
A request had been received from Stanwix Rural Parish Council to form a joint working group to discuss footpath maintenance and mapping along the Hadrian’s Wall route.  Cllr. Wood volunteered to take this forward.  
756/14.4 Projects 
A number of project ideas were discussed including the consideration of a temporary barbeque area on the Village Green.  Cllr. Fowler is to investigate this further and report back at a future meeting.  It was resolved that the tidying of the woodland moor is to be progressed.  Cllr. Brocklebank and Cllr. Evans will formulate a plan with costings to be discussed in January.  It was also agreed that the Walton Young Famer Group could be involved as a community project in the tidy up – they will be contacted as soon as possible so they can begin to apply for their own grant funding.

It was also noted that parishioners outside of the village boundary are once again suffering with a lack of communication.  An article will be placed in the newsletter asking for email addresses for these members of the community so that they can be kept informed.
756/14.5 Financial Audit 
Noted that a mid-term financial audit had been carried out by Mrs P Cronin with no issues to report.
756/14.6 County Council Budget Consultation
Cllrs. were asked to report back with any comments on behalf of parishioners before Christmas to Cllr. Evans.  He will collate all responses received and submit before the 20th January deadline.
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	757/14
	Village Green and Common Land

757/14.1 Grass Cutting
Five tenders had been received in response to the advert and these had been anonymously named as contractors A- E and scored against set criteria such as quality of cut, safety and references.  After clarification of some of the criteria it was resolved to seek references from contractors B and C before a final decision is taken in January as to who will be awarded the three year contract.
757/14.2 Pathways in Moor
Cllr. Evans had inspected the pathways and sleepers however due to the exceptionally wet conditions he is to have another look before the plan, as mentioned in 756/14.4 is progressed. 
757/14.3 Railings on Green Adjacent to Church  
This item had been placed on the agenda following concerns by a parish councillor that the railings were looking untidy. Two letters had been received from parishioners in favour of the railings remaining and the Church had also expressed concerns at their potential removal.  The reasoning behind the letters was the potential for parking on that area of grass and also the risk of damage to the jubilee tree.
A debate was held as to whether the railings should remain in place, taking into consideration the legal standing regarding fencing of village greens, or be removed.  Discussion was held as to why this area of the Green is given protection from parking when other areas are not, especially as the parking elsewhere is often for church users anyway.  Cllr. Armstrong declared an interest during this discussions due to the proximity of his house to the railings.  After debate it was resolved to investigate the prices for both maintenance or replacement of the railings before the matter is revisited at the January meeting.  It was queried as to whether the Church may be willing to financially contribute towards the cost of maintenance or replacement railings if that action is determined as the way forward.
757/14.4 Rubber Safety Matting 
It was noted that a piece of the rubber safety matting under the see-saw type equipment was in potential need of replacement.  Cllr. Evans is to investigate and a new piece of matting, at a cost of approximately £22 will be ordered and fitted if required.
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	758/14
	Planning
14/0706 Mill at Walton Mill, Walton Brampton, CA8 2DX, Change Of Use Of Mill And Erection Of Extension To Provide 1No. Dwelling 
Noted the application had been withdrawn.

	

	759/14
	Outside Body Reports
Verbal reports from the following bodies were noted:
759/14.1 Walton Village Hall Management Committee: Cllr. Evans reported that new curtains and blinds were due to be fitted imminently.  Grants had also been received for a new floor and a glass door for the clock cupboard.  Various social events were due to be held, including:

· “Crafts with Santa” party on 7th December (which will include the Christmas tree lights switch on); 
· the annual Nativity Tea will be held after the church service on Sunday 14th December; 
· a Race Night is planned for 28th February 
· a curry night will take place in March/April 2015.  

It was also noted that the tea room has now closed and new providers are being sought.  The equipment is for sale to whoever takes on the tea room so it can be opened immediately.
759/14.2 Save Our Pub:  No update was given.
759/14.3 Broadband Champion:  Cllr. Brocklebank reported that the switch on of the superfast broadband has now been delayed until Spring 2015.  Recent problems with the phone and broadband supply in the parish were discussed but it was agreed that there would be little benefit to the Parish Council becoming involved in complaints due to the complexity of gathering information about providers etc.

	

	760/14
	Financial Matters
760/14.1 Accounts to end September 2014

The summary accounts from 1st April had been previously circulated and were noted.  Cllr Wood completed the reconciliation at the close of the meeting.
760/14.2 Payments 

Resolved to authorise payment of the invoices as listed in the schedule dated 10th November 2014.

760/14.3 Receipts

The following receipts were noted.
· £270 from SPAAF (Play Area Days)

· £524.15 PAG cessation amount

· £5 from Wilson Homes (newsletter advert)
	

	
	
	

	
	760/14.4 Donation Requests

Resolved to donate £50 towards Lees Hill School PTA and £50 towards the Great North Air Ambulance.
760/14.5 Precept
A report had been previously circulated to all councillors highlighting likely income and expenditure for the remainder of this financial year and set a forecasted budget for 2015/16.  After consideration it was resolved to set the precept for 2015/16 at £5127.  This was based upon an expected budget for the forthcoming year of £8,388 with the deficit being met by the large carry forward expected.  It was noted that the concurrent services grant of £523 will cease to be paid from 2016/17 and this will require careful consideration at the next precept setting in 2015.

	

	761/14
	Councillor Matters
An email had been received expressing concern over footpath signage at the Cambeck bridge and the state of the style at the Derwent Bridge.  Cllr. Evans is to investigate before any response is made.
	JE

	
	
	

	762/14
	Schedule of Correspondence, Notices and Publications

Items received since the last meeting and not otherwise on the agenda were noted.
	

	
	
	

	763/14
	Date of Next Meeting
Resolved that the schedule of meetings for 2015 be as follows:

Monday 12 January 

Monday 9 March

Monday 11 May

Monday 13 July

Monday 14 September

Monday 9 November

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.55pm.
	


Signed (Chairman):………………………

12 January 2015

